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April 20, 2014!!!
Dear Member of the Common Council Organizational Committee,!!
I urge you to recommend that the Common Council appoint Zach Madden as the replacement 
alder for District 13.!!
Mr. Madden has the demonstrated commitment and knowledge to effectively advocate for the 
interests and priorities of the residents in our entire district. He is the only applicant who has 
recently devoted the time and effort to listen to people in all areas of this district, from Bay View 
to Vilas. His priorities in office would be in keeping with the information that he has accrued. To 
me that is the personification of being a representative. !!
People in District 13 have a right to an alder who has the level of commitment to provide 
representation here that is comparable to the representation in other districts. I do not believe a 
lame duck alder would be able to effectively deal with new or ongoing projects. My next alder 
should have the opportunity of following though on projects they begin and have at least the 
possibility to build relationships with the other alders, both during this term and in the next.!!!
Please recommend to the Common Council that Zach Madden be appointed as our interim 
alder. !!
Thanks for your consideration.!!
Sue Hoffenberg!
512 West Shore Drive!
Madison, WI  53715!!!!
























